
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

With the change of weather upon us, I hope that everyone is 

starting to keep warm and dust off their winter jackets. This is 

probably a good time to remind everyone that we’d love for 

all kids to have names on their jumpers. If you could please check your 

child’s clothing to ensure names are on tags or elsewhere, it would make 

our job much easier managing so many maroon jumpers at break time. 

 

A HUGE thank you to staff, volunteers, parents, carers and students for 

making our Mother’s Day breakfast a success. It was a wonderful morning 

connecting with families and seeing smiling faces on our school ground. 

 

NAPLAN has finished for 2021. Mr Murphy did a stellar job organising 

NAPLAN online this year for Years 3 and 5. As you may be aware, NAPLAN 

is organised externally, so once reports are available to go home, we will let 

you know. 

 

BEHAVIOUR FOR CASUAL TEACHERS 

We have had a number of staff away recently on leave. This means more 

casuals in our school to ensure our classes are still getting direct instruction 

and learning (though due to availability, there may be times where classes 

have to be split). I have been concerned around student behaviour for casual 

teachers. I am encouraging all parents to speak to their child/ren about the 

importance of respect for any adult working in the school. If you receive a 

call from the school communicating behaviour for a casual, please support 

us in ensuring students know the positive way to behave. 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR (SENTRAL PARENT PORTAL APP) 

You can now access the parent calendar in your Sentral Parent Portal app. 

You can choose to view events by day, week or month. Clicking on an event 

will provide more details. 

 

ALL-INCLUSIVE PBL REWARDS AFTERNOON 

In Week 10, we will be having our all-inclusive rewards afternoon. This means 

that EVERY student will be involved, though there are some tiers to this 

depending on the number of planning room visits from weeks 5 to 10. Please 

see page 3 of our newsletter for more information! 

 

THREE-WAY CONFERENCES 

In your child’s Semester Report envelope, there will be a flyer and 

information on three-way conferences (replacing parent-teacher 

interviews). These conferences encourage mid-year discussions between 

child, parents/carers and teacher. You will be able to book your three-way 

conference through the Sentral Parent Portal app using the Interviews 

button. This will be activated once reports go home. 
 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  

Due back to the office for ordering on Friday 11th June. Online ordering 

closing the same day. 

Mitchell Welham 

Principal 
 

 

   UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

      TERM 2 

Week 6 Week 7 Week 8 Week 9 

Assembly 

Week 

Regional Cross 

Country 

Fri 4th June 

Assembly 

Week 

P&C Meeting 

Tues 15th June 

Reports Due 

to supervisors 

Fri 28th May 

Year Six Cake 

Stall 

Thurs 3rd June 

Road Safety 

Science Show 

FREE 

Mon 7th June 

Assembly of 

Recognition 

Wed 16th June 

9:15am 

National Sorry 

Day 

Wednesday 

26th May 

Debating 

Round 2 

Tues 1st June 

P&C Disco 

Thurs 10th June 
 

P&C Meeting 

Tues 25th May 
 

Words on the 

Waves Writer’s 

Festival 

Fri 11th June 

 

 

________________________________________ 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
Our amazing SLSOs will be running Breakfast Club from the 

canteen every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning 

before school. This is open to all our students. 
 

 

________________________________________ 

 

REWARDING POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 

Yesterday afternoon, staff began looking at revising our ‘fast & 

frequent’ rewards system K-6. The PBL team will be drafting up a 

plan from this which will be taken to P&C and students. We want 

to ensure that we recognise students doing the right thing, all the 

time. Watch this space! 

 

SECOND-HAND JUMPERS 

SRC will be selling second-hand jumpers under the COLA every 

Wednesday afternoon from 2:30pm. Cash only! 

Non-Logo: $3  Logo: $5 
 

GYMNASTICS 

Every Wednesday (except Week 9) until the end of term. 
 

 

        Student of the Week  

 

        KIERA LEGGETT (3/4B) 
 

Kiera’s research and explanation of 

what a ‘bibliography’ is was amazing! 

I was so impressed with her work and 

the knowledge she took away from it. 

Well done Kiera! 

 
 

Assemblies 
 

P&C 
 

PBL  
 

Class Sport 
 

Banking 
 

Infants K-2: Tues 25th May, 8th June 

Primary 3-6: Fri 28th May, 11th June 
 

@ 2:15pm to 2:50pm 

Tuesday 25th May 
 

@ 6:00pm 

Community Room 

WEEK 6: Playgrounds 
 

Week 7: Out of Bounds 

Thursdays: 2/3H, 3/4B, 4M 
 

Fridays: KS, KV, 1D, 1/2F, 5/6S, 5/6Y 
 Every FRIDAY 

 

 

  

 

     TERM 2     WEEK 6                   TUESDAY 25th MAY, 2021 
 

 

MANNERING PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 
 

 



 

 

PBL (Positivde Bevaiour for Learning)  

 I am a Responsible Learner I have Respectful Relationships 

Play Areas 

 Wear a hat on the oval 

 Follow game rules 

 Walk on concrete areas 

 When the bell goes, finish playing, go to 

the toilet and line up  

 Use nice words to others 

 Keep hands and feet to self 

 Look out for each other 

 Stay in bounds 

Fixed 

Equipment 

 Walk around equipment 

 Be mindful of others around you 

 When the bell goes, finish playing, go to 

the toilet and line up 

 Take turns 

 Use nice words 

 Keep hands and feet to self 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARD WINNERS 

INFANTS PRIMARY 

KS 

Ollie Reynolds 

Hunter Troughton 

Nevaeh Shepherd 

Isla Graham 

2/3H 

Abigail Vullo 

Yasmine Fenech 

William Lions 

KV 

Telisha Brown 

Kai Skrjanc 

Matilda Ikin 

Alexis Sharma 

3/4B 

Andrew Hedge 

Kai Wilson 

Nevaeh Ranapia 

Sophia Cummings 

1/2F 

Zaike Gould 

Lilah Roberts 

Flynn McCue 

Ollie Seccombe 

4M 

Ruby Rider 

Malayah Merz 

Piper Martin 

Indigo Woodcroft 

Elio Barnes 

1D 

Lexi Nowlan 

Kyah Williams 

Peter Maker-Worden 

Marni Stevenson 

5/6S 

Brandon Giffin 

Natalie Hedge 

Dexter O'Brien 

 

 

5/6Y 

Bryson Trigg 

Kodi Raman 

Hayden Atkins 

Keupper Williams 

Riley Vanajek 
 

  

  
 

 

RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS  RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 
 

  

 

The NRMA Science and Road Safety Day is visiting our school 

on Monday 7th June. All students are invited to bring their 

helmets to the show (if they have one) as we will practise fitting 

them correctly. 

We would like to invite all parents to attend a show on the day in 

our school hall. 

Stage 2 (Year 3 and 4) 9am  Kinder - 10am 

Stage 3 (Year 5 and 6) 11.30am Stage 1 (Year 1 and 12) 12.40pm. 

**The road safety show involves the breaking of eggs. Students will not eat or 

be asked to handle any egg or egg products. Please notify Mrs Vine 

immediately if there are students egg allergies. 



End of Term Reward -Term 2 
Mannering Park Public School  
 

When: The Term 2 Whole School PBL reward session will take place in … 

   

 Week 10: Wednesday 23rd June 2021 (1:00-1.30pm) 

 

Who: All students will participate. The PBL team will analyse data and provide class lists 

for teachers to add student choice on Monday Week 10. 

 

No. Planning Rooms Explanation 

0 
Students who have not been to Planning Room will get to 

choose from all activities. 

1-2 
Students who have attended Planning Room 1-2 times will 

choose from Indoor Free Play and Board Games in the library. 

3 or more 
Students who have attended Planning Room 3 times (or more) 

will attend board games in the library. 

 

Note: Wellbeing Data from Sentral will be taken from Weeks 5-9. 

 

Activities 
Responsibilities 

Respect our physical spaces to keep them clean and tidy. 

 
Music/Dance in Hall  Provide music 

 
Oval Play 

 Music on Oval 

 Provide equipment for students to use 

 
Indoor free play (C Block)  Provide free play/ drawing activities for students to choose  

 

Board Games in the 

Library 
 Keeping the library tidy and as it was found 

 

 

At 2pm each class will complete a PMI about the rewards session and send to Mrs Vine for 

review in the next PBL meeting. 

  





 


